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During these chilly winter months, the 

Preschoolers continued to learn many 

things! They continued to work on iden-

tifying & writing their names as well as 

focusing on a different letter each 

month. We explored everything we 

could about these letters from the way it 

looked and sounded to words that start-

ed with it and everything in between. 

The Preschoolers celebrated the winter 

holidays and learned about each other’s 

home traditions. As the weather 

changed, we talked about snow and 

what was needed in order to stay warm 

in the winter months. We participated in 

many crafts and experiences to help us 

learn more about the weather. We 

learned all about animals who hibernate 

during the winter months and what ani-

mals love these colder days! The pre-

schoolers have been working hard to 

learn all about their five senses and how 

they help us to navigate through our world. 

The preschool team has placed orders for 

new playground toys and equipment for us 

to enjoy in the warmer days to come that 

we are all so looking forward to. We are 

ready to continue our learning adventures 

for our final trimester of the 2017-2018 

school year! 

Preschool 

Principally Speaking……. 

I do hope you are enjoying the Febru-

ary Break and hope that everyone is 

having a nice, restful week.  We are 

also ready to Move into March and 

the third and final Trimester.  Hope-

fully, we can say goodbye to all the 

cold and snowy weather and that the 

Spring warm up can begin.  As the 

month of March is set to begin, we 

here at Pelham Elementary want to 

wish Grade 3 student Alexander Mar-

tony the best of luck as he travels 

off to Concord for the State Spelling 

Bee on Saturday, February 24, 2018 

at the Capitol Center for the Arts.  

Alexander was the overall winner in 

our school wide Bee which was held 

in January.  Best of Luck Alexander.    

     March will be a very busy month 

with registration for Preschool, Kin-

dergarten and First Grade currently 

under way.  The deadline to complete 

this process is the end of March.  All 

the necessary paperwork is available 

on our website or by contacting us 

directly here at Pelham Elementary 

through our main number 635-8875.  

Be on the lookout for details regard-

ing our Preschool, Kindergarten and 

Grade 1 information nights coming 

up this Spring. 

     We wish to thank our Wellness 

call the office and we can print a new 

one for you.  Always have your photo 

ID ready to show when picking up 

or dismissing students.  We try to 

get to know everyone, but having 

your photo ID will help.   

     If you need to change your child’s 

dismissal time for the day, our hand-

book states this must be done in writ-

ing to your child’s classroom teacher.  

Please refrain from calling the office 

with these changes.  We will call your 

child down to the office when you 

arrive as we will not pull them out of 

class earlier than necessary to wait 

in the office. 

     Friday, March 30, 2018 there is an 

Early Release Day.  Monday, April 2 

is a Teacher Workshop Day and there 

is No School for students. 

     Lastly there is no school the week 

of April 23 – 27 for  April (Spr ing) 

Vacation.  Students will return to 

school on Monday, April 30. 

     I want to thank everyone for a great 

Winter (hope we have seen the last of 

it) and I look forward to a wonderful 

Spring here at Pelham Elementary 

School. 

Thomas Adamakos 

Committee, PTA volunteers, Parents, 

Students, and all who participated in 

our 2nd Annual Family Wellness Night..  

This was held on Thursday, February 

15 and over 150 people participated in 

great events such as Go Noodle, Drums 

Alive, and our own Boot Camp.  

Thanks to all who participated. 

     Our Library is once again hosting 

the annual Scholastic Book Fair next 

week, March 12 – March 16th   The 

theme this year is: PAWS for Books!! 

There will also be an opportunity to 

purchase books during the scheduled 

Family Evening Book Fair on Friday, 

March 16th from 6:00 – 8:00 in the 

Library.  Come by and visit our “Book 

Fair” as reading gives you access to 

information, knowledge, and great sto-

ries.  The more you read, the more read-

ing skills improve.  See the attached 

brochure for more information.      

Please note these safety reminders: 
When visiting the building please re-

member to sign in at the front desk and 

also to sign out before leaving the 

building.  This helps us keep track of 

who is in the building in event of an 

emergency.  Always have your placard 

displayed when dropping off in the 

morning and picking up students after 

school.  If you do not have your plac-

ard, you will be asked to report to the 

main office to sign out your child.  If 

you need a replacement placard, please 
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Kindergarten classrooms con-
tinue to be joyful places of 
friendship and learn-
ing.  Students have begun to ex-
plore animal habitats and 
needs.  Centers are transforming 
into these habitats and texts are 
being read aloud providing new 
learning.  Students will explore 
habitats including their own back-
yards, the grasslands, the ocean, 
the farm and Antarctica.  This is 
always a favorite of our science 

explorations. 
    Literacy learning has shifted 
from identifying letters sounds 
to tapping and blending these 

sounds to read words. Trick 
words (sight words) are being in-
troduced. Our early literacy skills 
are  blooming!  Math skills will 
continue to focus on addition and 
subtraction concepts and building 
fact fluency.  Kindergarten stu-
dents have been working on 
building up concrete under-

 

Happy March!  We can’t believe it is al-

ready the end of the second trimester!  We 

have been very busy learning new things 

and engaging in fun and exciting activi-

ties.  First, we would like to thank you for 

all of your help in celebrating the 100th day 

of school and Valentine’s Day.  The chil-

dren had a fun and memorable week cele-

brating! 

     In Science and Social Studies, we have 

been learning about the Earth, Sun, and 

Moon, Martin Luther King, Jr., Timelines, 

and Presidents’ Day.  Thank you so much 

for helping your child with their time-

line.  The students did a wonderful job pre-

senting their timelines to their class-

mates.  We could not have done this activi-

ty without all of your help! 

It is amazing to know that second trimester is al-

ready coming to a close.  With vacations, snow 

days, delays, early releases, testing, and sicknesses, 

it has been a struggle to develop and maintain a 

routine; however, we have worked hard and accom-

plished so much! 

     Early in the trimester we worked on expanding 

our skills with maps and globes.  After using maps 

to track the journey of Columbus and the Pilgrims 

we were able to use maps to help us “travel” around 

the world as we explored the holiday customs in 

other countries and cultures. In January, we began a 

new science topic.  The focus of this topic was the 

changing Earth.  We discovered different types of 

landforms and how land changes shape over time.  

We were introduced to the concepts of 

weathering and erosion, and identified if 

different things that changed the Earth hap-

pened quickly or slowly.  

 

      In reading, we were introducing two new 

skills: drawing conclusions, and cause and 

effect.  We also spent time focusing on non-

fiction reading skills, including comparing/

contrasting, fact and opinion, and reading for 

details.  We continue to expand our phonics 

skills, working especially hard on long vowel 

sounds and the many ways to spell them.   

     In writing, students are applying their 

spelling and grammar skills.  They are adding 

more interesting verbs and exploring how to 

use adjectives to create images in their read-

ers’ minds.  We still continue to develop 

narrative writing skills, but have also shifted 

our focus to informational writing.  Students 

loved writing “how to” pieces, and even tried 

their hands at nonfiction writing about a  

variety of topics. 

     In math, second graders have been working 

on addition and subtraction strategies, includ-

ing addition and subtraction with regrouping.  

These can be tricky skills, but they are so im-

portant for students to master, so we spend 

plenty of time practicing.  We also began 

working on place value skills up to 1,000.  

This involves patterns, the value of different 

digits in a number, ordering numbers, and 

using the greater than and less than symbols to 

compare numbers.  Keep working on math 

facts.  Remember, there are great apps and 

websites to help, including Xtramath.org.  We 

are looking forward to an exciting third tri-

mester ahead! 

Kindergarten 

Grade 1 

Grade 2 

standing of these concepts 
through numerous hands on 
games.  Our classrooms are 
fortunate to have a large varie-
ty of materials to support hands 
on learning.  Fluency of math 
facts within five will 
become part of our 
daily practice. 
    Exciting things 
are happening in 
kindergarten! 

     In Math, we will be continuing to 

work on math facts to 20, with addition 

and subtraction fluency to 10. Please con-

tinue to work on these facts at home with 

your child.  The more they practice, the 

more fluent they will become. 

     In Reading, we are working on listen-

ing to a story and discussing story ele-

ments, such as characters, setting, plot, 

theme, and main idea. The children are 

also working on their reading fluency.  In 

our Fundations program, they will be 

learning new phonics rules to help them 

read new words.  Our writing theme is 

“How To”; steps to make or do some-

thing. You can help at home by letting 

your child cook with you, have them ex-

plain how to play their favorite game, 

have them teach a younger sibling or friend 

how to do an activity, game, or play a 

sport.   In class, we have worked on writing 

the steps to build a snowman, make hot 

chocolate or chocolate milk, how to brush 

their teeth, and many others. This has been a 

fun writing theme. Please continue to read 

each night with  your child.   

     As always, we want to thank you for your 

continued support in helping your child prac-

tice their reading, writing, and math skills. 

The parent/teacher team is very important in 

ensuring your child's success and just as im-

portantly,  their love of learning.   

     We hope that you all have a wonderful 

SPRING! 

                    The First Grade Team 



Grade 3 
The last two months have been 

packed with learning for the third grade 

students. In science they explored forces 

and motion, and learned about weather ex-

tremes.  Thanks to Mother Nature, students 

experienced firsthand some extremes, 

snow one day and temperatures in the 70’s 

a few days later.  In math, students studied 

multiplication and division and will learn        

         

about fractions after vacation. It 

is important that students be-

come fluent in their multiplica-

tion and division facts through 

the tens. Please help your chil-

dren master these facts. We have 

focused on informational writ-

ing. Initially we started with 

“How to Essays”, but most re-

cently we have examined the 

techniques needed to compose 

informational paragraphs. The 

third grade team looks forward 

to the spring, as well as, the con-

tinued growth and achievements 

of your sons and daughters. 

Happy Spring!  

Grade 4 
 
It’s hard to believe how fast this year is 

speeding by, but as the old saying 

goes… time flies when you’re having 

fun!  In fourth grade, we are working 

hard, but we’re having fun while we’re 

learning. Students recently wrapped up 

their biography reports and presented 

information to their classmates all about 

a famous American’s life and their con-

tributions to our country. They learned 

how to research information online, take 

notes, write and organize an information-

al report and also how to create a time-

line. In Reading, we learned all about 

first and second point of view in a fic-

tional text and how to identify the au-

 

thor’s point of view in a nonfiction 

text.  Who knew that authors could be 

so opinionated and persuasive in their 

writing?  During Math class the fourth 

graders have learned so many challeng-

ing concepts this trimester including 

double-digit multiplication, long divi-

sion and even a little algebra.  Ask your 

student to demonstrate some of their 

magic mathematical skills.  We’re sure 

that you’ll be amazed!  Science brought 

studies in Earth Science.  We learned 

all about natural disasters, rocks, and 

changes to Earth’s surface.  Recently 

the fourth grade students began a Social 

Studies Unit all about government. 

We’re now in the midst of learning all 

about the three branches of our nation-

Grade 5 
The 2nd trimester found us really expand-

ing into our studies. In Reading, all class-

rooms continued to discover the Wonders 

our new Reading series has to offer. Stu-

dents continued to develop their skills in 

fluency, vocabulary, literary and informa-

tional comprehension, while teachers con-

tinued to share with each other all the ac-

tivities and instructional methods they are 

using in their classrooms. All classrooms 

read No Talking and Wonder, leading to 

some very thought provoking conversa-

tions. Just before February vacation, all 

students had the opportunity to view the 

movie Wonder, and compare the content 

of the movie to that of the book. In Math, 

all students continued to develop their 

skills in fluency, problem solving, and 

concepts and applications; recalling that 

specific topics have varied, as there are 

three different math programs being used 

throughout the grade level. In Science, all 

students participated in hands-on activi-

ties and research gathering experiences 

related to Earth Science. Finally, in Social 

Studies, all students began their studies of 

US History, covering content from the 

early explorers to the establishment of 

the 13 colonies. 

Our Lead to Succeed program exposed 

students to two units this trimester - 

Goal Setting and New Year New You - 

Looking Beyond Ourselves. Students 

were introduced to data analysis, goal 

planning, measurement, and designing 

academic plans to meet the needs of 

their goals. Students were also intro-

duced to several pieces of literature to 

build skills in kindness, empathy, sym-

pathy, and perseverance. Students par-

ticipated in 2 Kindness Kounts activi-

ties this trimester - hosting local veter-

ans for a luncheon and collecting toys 

for our annual Toys for Tots Drive. 

Our mentors from Enterprise Bank 

were introduced to the students, and 

have had several visits to their class-

rooms, along with scooping 175 bowls 

of ice cream for our Sundae School 

Valentine’s Day celebration. Finally, 

during our weekly meetings, we con-

tinued to celebrate the amazing student 

growth demonstrated on monthly 

iReady testing. 

Last, but not least, beginning the 

second week of January, we opened 

our classrooms to the Pelham Police 

Department to begin their 10-week 

DARE program. Officer Kelly will 

be instructing Miss Hebert’s, Mrs. 

Philcrantz’s, and Mrs. Zidek’s class-

rooms. Officer Yates returns to Mrs. 

Roberson’s and Mrs. Struth’s class-

rooms. Officer Huertas, a new 

DARE officer, has joined Mr. Har-

ris’s and Mrs. Maguire’s classrooms. 

Students will be developing a con-

crete understanding of the DARE 

decision-making model and using 

this model to help them make good 

decisions when faced with difficult 

situations. We look forward to cele-

brating the achievements of our stu-

dents at DARE graduation with their 

families and the community later in 

March!  

al, state, and local government as well as 

how a bill becomes a law. Don’t be sur-

prised when your child comes home singing 

the old Schoolhouse Rock song, “I’m Just a 

Bill!”  Please remember to contact your 

teacher with any questions or concerns you 

may have about what’s going on in your 

child’s classroom. We are your partners in 

education and always appreciate your help 

and support at home. Thanks for all that you 

do! Happy spring… it’s almost here! 



Unified Arts 
       

   
 

Despite the cold and snowy winter...the Media Center has been a very busy 

place!  Grade 1 has been reading and learning the difference between Fiction and 

Nonfiction books.  They are now exploring the Easy Nonfiction section of the li-

brary and they’re doing a fabulous job!  Grade 2 has completed library review and 

have been learning about the genre Biography.  They are working hard at learning to navigate their way onto 

our digital library Destiny.  Once they’ve mastered this skill they’ll begin learning how nonfiction books are 

shelved and how to locate them throughout our leveled reader section.  Grade 3 successfully completed their 

Read Through Yoga Unit and what an incredible job they did.  This unit was a Health/Library lesson which 

was completed with Ms. DiRenzo. They are now beginning a unit on research skills and exploring how to re-

search through text books and safe search engines such as Grolier.   Grade 4 and 5 have mastered Digital Citi-

zenship.  Plagiarism, Paraphrasing, and MLA citations were covered in this unit.  Grade 4 has also created dig-

ital My Create Lego stories while grade 5 completed a fun filled unit on Personalized Learning Research fol-

lowed up with slideshows.  Please note that our Scholastic Book Fair will take place March 12th - 

16th.  Students will visit the book fair during their scheduled library unified art class.  We will also be hosting 

a Family Book Fair Night on March 16th from 6 - 8 p.m. in the Media Center.  Check out our new Scholastic 

Book Fair website http://www.scholastic.com/bf/pelhamelementaryschool. There is a new way to pay. It’s 

called EWALLET where you can pre authorize payment for your child and they can use a voucher to pay in-

stead of cash or check. We are super excited for our “Paws for Reading” book fair!  It is sure to be Paws-

itively Awesome….don’t miss out!! 

  

Remember… “Children are made readers on the laps of their parents.” ~ Emilie Buchwald. 

 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Gamble & Mrs. Sauer 

PES Media Center 
 

 

 

A NOTE FROM THE NURSE: 

 

Please remember to send updated physicals and immunizations to the nurse’s office. 

Please remember to call the care line to report student absences.  You may also email:  

PESCareline@pelhamsd.org.  Please leave the reason for the absence as we do keep track of 

certain illnesses.  Keep your child home until fever free (without the use of fever reducing 

medicine) for 24 hours.  Keep your child home until they haven’t vomited for 24 hours and 

keep them home until they are on antibiotics for 24 hours. 

Any questions, please contact the nurse’s office at 

x1011. 

http://www.scholastic.com/bf/pelhamelementaryschool


March 2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

 

3 

4 5  

3:15 pm Gr. 1,2,3 Com-

puter Club 

3:15 pm Homework 

Club 

3:20 pm Walking Club 

6 

3:15 pm Gr. 1,2,3 

Computer Club 

3:15 pm Newsletter 

Club 

7 

3:15 pm Homework Club 

3:15 pm Knitting Club 

3:20 pm Divide & Conquer 

6:30 pm School Board 

  8 

3:15 pm Poetry Club 

9 

End of  trimester 

9 am Money Club 

10 

11 12 

3:15 pm Gr. 1,2,3 Com-

puter Club 

3:15 pm Homework 

Club 

3:20 pm Walking Club 

13 

Session II Voting 

3:15 pm Gr. 1,2,3 

Computer Club 

3:15 pm Kids Care 

Club 

14 

3:15 pm Homework 

Club 

3:15 pm—Knitting 

Club 

3:20 pm Drama Club 

15 

3:15 pm Poetry Club 

3:15 pm Volleyball 

 

 

16 

 

17 

18 19 

3:15 pm Gr. 1,2,3 Com-

puter Club 

3:15 pm Homework 

Club 

3:20 pm Walking Club 

20 

3:15 pm Gr. 1,2,3 

Computer Club 

3:15 pm Kids Care 

Club 

6 pm PTA Mtg. 

21 

3:15 pm Homework Club 

3:15 pm Knitting Club 

3:20pm Divide & Conquer 

6:30 pm  School Board 

22 

3:15 pm Poetry Club 

23 

9 am Money Club 

24 

25 26 

3:15 pm Homework 

Club 

3:20 pm Walking Club 

27 

3:15 pm Kids Care 

Club 

3:15 pm Newsletter 

Club 

 

28 29 

3:15 pm Poetry Club 

3:15 pm Volleyball 

30 

Early Release 

31 







 

“Reading Is An Adventure”, 

Poster Contest Results! 

 

Our “Reading Is An Adventure” poster contest ended on January 31st.  We had 28 participates who demon-

strated their outstanding artistic abilities.  It was hard for the judges to determine the first, second and honora-

ble mention artist.  We would like to congratulate the following students: 

 

First Place K-2:  Ava Greenwood 

First Place 3-5:  Fiona Kenney 

Award: Certificate, Ribbon, Book of their choice from the Reading room, and lunch with Mr. Adamakos after 

the break. 

 

K-2 First Place                                       

 

 
 

3-5 First Place 

 

 



 

Second Place K-2:  Katie Bernard 

Second Place 3-5:  A student from Mrs. Hussey’s room 

Award: Certificate, Ribbon, Book of their choice from the Reading room 

 

                                               K-2 Second Place 

 

 

 

                                                  3-5  Second Place 

 

   



Honorable Mentions: 

Award: Certificate and Ribbon 

       K-2 

Sophia Trettel    Jillian Gluck    

Will Palmer    Travis Robinson 

Isabella Ferragamo   Grace Riley 

Jessica Bailey    Quinn Blanchette 

Gabriel Trettel    Ryan Eason 

Jessica Urias  

 

The following students will receive a certificate of participation: 

Benjamin Bures 

Emma Bowlan 

Jackson Forde 

Kelci Eason 

Jenna Bailey 

Emily Tetreault 

Addison Sidlowski  

Luke Hathaway 

Amanda Fothergill 

Keira Corcoran 

Natalia Capra 

Samantha Tetreault 

 

The Reading Committee would like to thank all the students for participating!!!! 

 





Distrito Escolar de Pelham 

  
Programa Child Find* 

Los procedimientos de selección están disponibles para niños de 2 años 

y medio a 5 años que tengan problemas visuales, auditivos, del habla, 

motrices u otros problemas del desarrollo 

 

En la escuela primaria de Pelham 

61 Marsh Road 

Pelham, NH 03076 

Lunes, 9 de abril de 2018 

De 9:00 a.m. a 11:30 a.m. 

 

 

Para concertar una cita, llame a la escuela primaria de Pelham al 635-

8875 x5002 o al correo electrónico bcrafts@pelhamsd.org o tkauf-

mann@pelhamsd.org  

 
*El Distrito Escolar de Pelham busca localizar e identificar  

a todos los niños que tengan problemas de aprendizaje. 

mailto:bcrafts@pelhamsd.org
mailto:tkaufmann@pelhamsd.org
mailto:tkaufmann@pelhamsd.org



